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    WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

 

 TUESDAYS: 

     9:30 am—Bible Study* 

 WEDNESDAYS: 

    6:00 pm—Prayer Service 

    6:30 pm—Adult Bible Study & 

      Youth “Spiritual Growth Link” 

 SUNDAYS: 

    9:00 am—Sunday Church School 

  10:30 am—Worship Service 

  10:30 am—Children’s Church* 

     *(Suspended for the Summer) 

VISION STATEMENT 

The Vision of the Pilgrim Baptist Church is the fulfillment of God’s promise of salvation through the belief in the ministry 

of Jesus Christ and the empowerment of excellence in all people through Christian education and community activism. 

ALL ARE WELCOME ! 

 

“A Church Inspired by 

the Word and 

Empowered by the Spirit!” 

My Pilgrimage to the Holy Land—May, 2009 

By Pastor Kenneth R. Board 

 

       My trip to the Holy Land began on Friday, May 1, with a three-day orientation in Atlanta. 

We met at the plush Emory Conference Center on the campus of Emory University. Twenty 

ministers (12 men, 8 women) convened under the leadership of Dr. Temba Mafico, our 

pilgrimage director. 

       On Tuesday evening, we flew from Atlanta to Frankfurt, Germany and then to Tel Aviv, 

Israel. A chartered bus took us to Tiberius, Galilee, Israel where we spent seven days walking in 

the footsteps of Jesus.  We stayed at the St. Andrews, Scots Hotel which  overlooked the western 

shore of the Sea of Galilee.  The hotel restaurant served “5-star” food, and every buffet meal was 

“art on a plate” and delicious! 

       After a buffet breakfast each day, we trekked down the hill to St. Andrews, Scots Church for 

praise, prayer, and preaching.  Each pilgrim member led in a worship celebration, and I preached 

on Day 2.  All of the messages were spirit-filled and gave us a much-needed word for each day!  

After worship, we trekked back up the hill to the hotel, boarded our chartered bus, and were 

driven throughout the Holy Land to retrace the footsteps of Jesus:  Nazareth where Jesus was 

raised; Cana where Jesus began his ministry by transforming water into wine; Capernaum where 

Jesus maintained his headquarters at Peter’s house; the Mount of Beatitudes; the Golan Heights; 

Caesarea Philippi where Jesus asked his disciples, “Who do men say that I am?”; and many 

other sights. Our evenings included reflection on our daily tours, prayer, praise, and preaching 

followed by a sumptuous dinner. 

       The highlights for me on this pilgrimage were many:  the rich diversity of my fellow 

pilgrims; retracing the footsteps of Jesus; crossing the Sea of Galilee in a boat; singing in the 

dungeon where Jesus was imprisoned; being baptized (rededication of my baptism and 

conversion) in the Jordan River where Jesus was baptized; praying at Mt. Calvary and the 

Wailing Wall for Pilgrim Baptist Church, family, and friends; and witnessing to a Jewish woman 

on the airplane while a rabbi was seated in front of me! 

Continued on Page 4 

PASTOR RETURNS FROM HOLY LAND! 

Photo provided of Pastor Board (back row, 5th from L) and colleagues after baptism in the Jordan River 



 

 01  Pastor Kenneth R. Board 

 05  Mother Beulah Slaughter 

 05  Marquise Williams 

 07  Willie & Bertha Bell 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 07  Crystal Gaddie 

 07  Ella Harris 

 07  Deacon Chris Morris 

 08  Deacon Robert Thomas 

 08  Min. Willie & Margaret Reed 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 14  Minister Willie Reed 

 14  Mother Lillie M. Martin 

 15  Deacon Michael Campbell 

 15  Deacon Douglas Thurmond 

 16  Shneera Habib 

 18  Polly Saunders 

 18  Albertha Towns 

 20  Mother Georgia Cooper 

 21  James Towns 

 21  Carl O. & Albertha Towns 

            Wedding Anniversary 

 

 JUNE, 2009 

    07   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship/ Mass Choir 

    07   Sunday  Foster Care Adoption Luncheon—After Morning Worship 

    14   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    14   Sunday         Graduate Recognition Day—Celebration after Morning Worship 

    21   Sunday   9:00 am—Father’s Day (Fathers Honored during Sunday School ) 

    21   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir  

    28   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    28   Sunday   7:00 pm—Pilgrim at West Side COGIC /  Pastor, Mass Choir 

 

JULY, 2009                      

    05   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship/ Mass Choir 

    08   Wednesday  E.H.E. Gilbert Lecture Series ) 

    09   Thursday  E.H.E. Gilbert Lecture Series )  Watch for details!! 

    10   Friday  E.H.E. Gilbert Lecture Series ) 

    12   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    12   Sunday   4:00 pm—Pastor Board Speaks at Miles Memorial 

    19   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 

    26   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship / Mass Choir 
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EVENTS CALENDAR 

JULY, 2009  JUNE, 2009 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

All are Birthdays—unless otherwise stated! 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 

  

Senior Editor/Advisor 

Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board 

 

Editor 

Mrs. Helen Ware 

Phone:  (815) 877-6593 

h.f.ware@comcast.net 

 

Associate Editor 

Mrs. Beverly Owens 

Phone:  (815) 968-4449 

  

Contributing Photographers 

Mrs. Janie Wilson-Cook 

Mrs. Helen Ware 

 

Proofreader 

Mrs. Jacquelyn Tenard 

 

Technical Support to Editor 

Mr. Sedrick Hyacinthe 

 

 

 

INFORMATION 

 

       News may be submitted to 

the Editor by phone or e-mail (as 

above) by the 15th of the pre-

ceding month.  All information is 

edited by the Editorial Staff and 

approved by the Pastor prior to 

publication. 

       Hard copies are available at 

Pilgrim on the first Sunday of 

each month, or you may receive 

the newsletter via e-mail by 

sending your request to the Editor 

as above. 

       Current and past issues are 

posted on Pilgrim’s Web site, 

managed by Janie Wilson-Cook at 

www.pilgrimbaptist.org 
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MOTHER’S DAY LUNCHEON 

  01  Deron Brooks 

  04  Mother Thelma Fisk 

  06  Randell McLin 

  06  Barbara Wilson 

  07  Lorene Skelton 

  07  Nicholas Ware 

  08  Marquavian Williams 

  08  Willie Bell 

 10  Carrie Ware 

 13  Kenneth & Marilyn Board 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 17  Mitch & Matti Chappel 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 17  Shatuana Williams 

 23  Candace Gaddie 

 24  Jerry & Beverly Owens 

           Wedding Anniversary 

 26  Margie Johnson 

 28  Randy & Janie Cook 

           Wedding Anniversary 

On Saturday, May 9, the Women’s Ministry of Pilgrim once again hosted a successful luncheon to 

honor mothers.  Formerly called the “Mother/Daughter Luncheon,” this annual event is now the 

“Mother’s Day Luncheon.”  Pilgrim’s own First Lady, Mrs. Marilyn Diane Board, was the speaker 

for this well attended event, and she was introduced by one of her colleagues, Melma Norwood.  

       Deuteronomy 5:16 was referenced for Mrs. 

Board’s timely message on what it means to truly  

“honor” mothers and fathers.  Rev. and Mrs. Ed 

Libby graced the head table as Rev. Libby blessed 

the event and food and gave a closing prayer.  The 

program was kept on track by M.C. Beverly Owens, 

even as she evoked laughter with several jokes! 

        Guests were welcomed by Bettye Collins.   

Angeline Whitelow read scripture, and Nan Mynatt 

recited an original poem.  Music was provided by 

Minister Alphonzo Heath and Jackie Tenard. 

        The mother/daughter duo of Bethanne and 

Jasmine Holifield entertained as they distributed 

gifts to Pilgrim’s mothers, and mothers with the 

youngest child, the oldest child, and the most 

children.  Six prizes were awarded from drawings of 

names.  On behalf of the Women’s Ministry, Bert 

Towns, President, thanked all (especially those who 

worked behind the scenes) for a job well done!  She 

also presented a beautiful bouquet to Mrs. Board as 

a token of appreciation from the Women’s Ministry.        

          It was a special treat to be 

served by men of Pilgrim.  Shown 

at left are Neal Jameson, Quincy 

Hayes, Remere DuBois, Jerron 

Woodfork, and Herman Aliprandi.  

Not shown in photo are James 

Higgins and Deacon Eugene 

Rigsby, who rehearsed the servers. 

         At right, “master greeters” of 

guests were Deacon Emeritus Carl 

O. Towns (left) and Deacon Roby 

Johnson.  Thank you, men, for 

helping to honor our mothers! 

THE BLACK 

HEALTHCARE 

INITIATIVE 

will celebrate 20 years of 

service with two 

combined events.  Come 

meet the black doctors 

and gain important 

health information 

6 to 10 p.m. Saturday, 

June 20, 2009 at 

Giovanni’s. 

  Free, but maximum of 

300 people.  For 

reservations, call 779-

423-9429, 815-298-

0310, 815-721-6677, or 

e-mail Blackhealthcare@ 

Hotmail.com.  

(Information provided by 

Al Goode) 

IN HONOR OF 

FATHERS! 

 

“Bring a father 

to Sunday School!” 

 

The Women’s Ministry and 

the  Sunday School staff will 

host a celebration for 

FATHERS at 9:00 a.m. 

Sunday, June 21, during 

Sunday School and before 

morning worship.  

Refreshments will be available. 

Look for flyers in the Sunday 

bulletins and remember: 

 

“Bring a father 

  to Sunday School.” 

REV. AMBROSE DELIVERS SERMON 

Above, Rev. Claude Ambrose 

and Rev. Ed Libby share a word 

prior to the sermon.  Minister 

David Sidney (not shown) 

rounded out the ministerial team 

that brought the Word during 

Pastor Board’s absence. 

        On Sunday, May 17, Rev. Claude Ambrose 

delivered a sermon entitled, “A Dinner that Developed 

Into a Distraction,” with scripture from Luke 10:38-41.  

He gave us a clear perspective of the choices of Mary 

and Martha, which caused many of us to think about 

our own choices!  We were also blessed as Mrs. 

Charlie Ambrose ministered to us with song. 

Congratulations to All! 

The Ambroses took time to 

greet worshipers after 

morning service and posed 

for the photo at left.  They 

said that May 18 would be 

their 24th wedding anni-

versary.  These long-time 

friends of Pilgrim told of their 

joy at worshiping and fellow-

shipping with us again! 
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